SAFETY AND CLAIMS MANAGEMENT
ANALYST: MELISSA BAILEY

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$90,175,957
	
	$61,358,185
	
	49.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($13,035,910)
	
	$3,257
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$19,168,869
	
	$17,252,971
	
	1.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$96,309,000
	
	$78,615,000
	
	50.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	6.8%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	21.3%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Central rates billed on budgeted positions.

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) 4.0% GWI for 2023; (2) 4.0% GWI for 2024; (3) Removal of a one-time change made in the 2022 1st Omnibus (Ordinance 19479).  



DESCRIPTION

Safety and Claims Management oversees the County’s self-insured workers’ compensation and employee safety programs. Employer-paid industrial insurance rates support the self-insured workers’ compensation programs paid through the Safety & Claims Internal Service Fund. Agencies pay hourly rates assessed on budgeted labor. The County hires an actuary to develop claim expenditure and reserve projections, upon which the departmental industrial insurance rates are established. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The Executive’s proposed 2023-2024 biennial budget would increase the Safety and Claims appropriation by 6.8 percent over the 2021-2022 biennium. The decision package proposes a net appropriation of nearly $19.2 million, the majority of which is due to adjusting the worker's compensation claims account based on actuarial forecasts and the Labor & Industries account based on projected tax increases. Other notable proposed changes include:

Claims Officer - $283,411 for 1 FTE. The position would support the worker's compensation team's efforts to send employees back to work and resolve claims more quickly. Executive staff report that, since 2019, the average number of days to resolve a claim is 1,159. As further indicated, the number of open claims has increased from last budget cycle and claims have become increasingly complex due to the lack of transitional duty, increased behavioral health claims, and a combination of physical injury combined with behavioral health. The Executive is proposing to add a Claims Officer to reduce the number of claims per officer to the business standard (about 120 per officer) and reduce the average number of days to resolve a claim to 874 days or less.     

Axway License - $100,000. This license supports encrypted connections between the worker's compensation claims management system, iComp, and external vendors including health providers.  

Additionally, the financial plan for the Safety and Claims fund shows a reserve shortfall of just over $1 million in the 2023-2024 biennium and $13.9 million in the 2025-2026 biennium.  According to Executive staff, "unless expenditures are over estimated, there will be a reserve shortfall in 2023-2024. Without actual claims experience being lower than current estimates, there will likely be a short-term reserve shortfall on the financial plan. There will not be a cash or fund balance deficit in the fund."  The Safety and Claims fund is an internal service fund, so shortfalls may need to be addressed through increased charges to other County agencies if necessary.  

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any issues for this budget.* ** 



